TO:		Direct Service Purchase (DSP) Providers 

FROM:	Sandra Carter, Program Manager, DSP
		Andrea Layman, Director of Network Development 

DATE:		October 17, 2011 

SUBJECT:	DSP Service & Operations Manual - DSP Memo # 2 (FY 2012)

The updated Direct Service Purchase (DSP) Operating and Service Standards Manual, (dated September, 2011) is now available on the Area Agency on Aging 1-B website.  Go to www.aaa1b.com       Doing Business With Us       DSP vendors.  

The manual is posted online in three sections, due to the size of the manual.  We have developed a summary page that details many of the updates.  The summary page is also online with the manual.  We will not be publishing paper copies.  

The last DSP Operating and Service Standards Manual was published in March 2007.  The new manual includes the most current MDCH and OSA standards, and reflects all current AAA 1-B vendor protocols. We strongly encourage you to review the manual to be aware of required standards and pertinent information regarding service delivery.  Future programmatic & fiscal compliance assessments of vendors will be based on the current manual.

There are a few pieces of the manual for which you will receive further information:  

· We are now requiring all AAA 1-B providers to have a risk management and a worker safety plan.  The scope of the requirements is included in the manual, but  we will also soon be sharing our AAA 1-B relevant policies to aid all agencies in development of their own agency risk management and worker safety policies.  
· Two of the service standards (Transportation & Environmental Accessibility Adaptations) have been significantly updated, and are published as drafts.  We will be sending those definitions out soon for review and comment.  
· We have added some additional training requirements for direct care workers, and are exploring the possibility of offering these types of trainings through our “Aging Matters” quarterly training menu to assist the providers in remaining compliant with the DSP standards.  More information on our training opportunities coming soon. 

Please review the manual and information on the AAA 1-B website carefully.  If you have any questions, please contact us by emailing vendors@aaa1b.com or call Sandra Carter, DSP Program Manager, at 248-262-1295.  

Also, please note that the 3-Year Bid Agreement Application materials are also now available on our website.  A separate email communiqué was sent out to the network regarding this application process.  See the website for the details. 

We appreciate your ongoing partnership and service provision, and look forward to working together to further strengthen the service provider network.  

Thank you.
